Notes from Bike/Hike Meeting October 18, 2011

Present: Tom Kelso, Vice Chairman, Mary Pat Holenwinski, Dick Paterson, Rick Colello, Chris Stanford, Judy Hendrixson, Marilyn Jacobson, Elsie White, Bruce Taylor and Stephanie Mason.

Destination Peace Valley

Ms. Mason indicated that this project has been completed and funding received. The next step would be to look for funding and begin to plan for consturction. Letters have already been sent to the Church of Ladder Day Saints and the Doylestown Township Municipal Authority regarding getting easements to bring a path across their property from Chapman Road which was part of alternative to the Bike Path.

The County program for Rt. 202, which they had hoped to have funded but at this point they will be doing in house working with the municipalities from Doylestown to New Hope.

The DVRPC Grant application that was submitted this summer has not been awarded, we are awaiting word.

Bike/Hike Safety and Courtesy

The bookmarks prepared in house by Sandra Zadell, Assistant Township Manager, everyone liked the colors. They were thinking of punching up the purple a bit. The Ride in a Single File Line should be under the area for bikers, making the logos a bit bigger was also suggested. Everyone liked the ideas.

Bike/Hike History Update – 20 years in 2012

Tabled

Parkway Dedication

Is moving forward, meetings will be held again starting in November.

New Britain Borough

Discussed the Bike/Hike Trail along the railroad in the Shady Retreat Road area. Chris Stanford indicated that we could always put a path coming off with a boardwalk and fencing as required by SEPTA as well and ways of getting along Rt. 202 at the College, building on Beulah Rd. there is a wall that needs to be removed in order to help facilitate better bike lane and bike paths in that vicinity.

Being no further business the meeting adjourned, the next meeting will be Tuesday, November 15, 2011 at 8am.